
 
 
These are the Five Planning Assumptions that will guide our return to the 
campus: 

 
1. Our first priority is to ensure the health and safety of everyone connected to St. 

Peter’s. Such consideration is critical since a significant number of our members 
are in the high-risk category. 

2. All re-entry phases will be guided by the latest Local, State, and Federal 
recommendations. We will move patiently forward or quickly in reverse in 
response to local conditions. 

3. We will balance the resources of time, talent, energy, and funding between the 
demands of creating safe space on our campus and providing alternate platforms 
(e.g. digital) for ministry. 

4. Campus usage requires established protocols for participation (e.g. social 
distancing, masks) and provisions for sanitizing all spaces used for gatherings. 

5. Timing of re-entry phases will be developed in accordance with the above 
assumptions. 

 
 
Re-entry Phases 
 
Phase 1 – Outside 
 Worship online from home 
 Outside activities on campus to support fellowship, discipleship, and outreach 

(i.e.: recycle, distribution of masks, food drive, etc.) 
 
Phase 2 – Inside 
 Worship streaming from sanctuary 
 Only those involved in producing the service inside the sanctuary 

 
Phase 3 – Expanding 
 Worship streaming from sanctuary 
 Allow limited number of congregation members to worship together in 

accordance with guidelines and responsibilities set forth by Task Force and 
Session. 

 
Phase 4 – All Together 
 Worship in sanctuary open to everyone 
 Worship streaming from sanctuary 
 Campus available to internal and external groups 

 
If you have questions or comments please e-mail mbackman@stpetershb.org. 
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